CITY OF THORNTON – JANUARY 22, 2018 – 6:30 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met in special session on the above date and time to discuss the EMT group and for a budget workshop for fiscal year 2018-19.  Mayor Mike Jensen called the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Michael Younge, Randall Bohman and Roger Engebretson.  Absent: Rob Duff.
The Clerk presented the two option proposals the EMS groups came up with in creating one united EMT group from Meservey and Thornton.  
The first option, the City of Meservey continues to own their current rescue unit, pays for all expenses relating to the vehicle except for stocking the unit with medical supplies, Thornton would be responsible for this, along with the expense of educating new and current EMS members. The City of Meservey will pay the City of Thornton $3,000 per year for EMS services in Meservey and the surrounding area.
The second option, the City of Meservey leases their rescue unit to the City of Thornton, EMS for $1.00 and Thornton will be responsible for all expenses related to the unit except for housing the unit, Meservey will house.  The City of Meservey will pay the City of Thornton $4,713.00 per year for EMS services in Meservey and the surrounding area.

Younge made a motion to accept option 1, Bohman seconded.  Jensen abstained, as member of the group, Younge aye, Bohman aye, Engebretson aye, motion carried.

The information will be sent on to the City attorney to create a 28E Agreement between the two communities. The agreement will be reviewed by all parties and insurance companies prior to finalization. 
The Clerk went through the proposed budget numbers for F/Y 2018-19 with the Council.  Spreadsheets of health insurance options were reviewed along with a stipend option in place of health insurance.  The Council chose to go with neither at this time.
Younge made a motion to adjourn.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.

Michelle Duff, Thornton City Clerk

Mike Jensen, Mayor of Thornton

